
April 23, 2021 

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 
Washington, DC 
1236 Longworth H.O.B. 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Madam Speaker, 

The San Francisco-Marin Food Bank respectfully requests a $1 million Community Project grant 
from the Appropriations Committee to purchase a 5,200-square-foot cooler that will quadruple 
its cold storage capacity at our 900 Pennsylvania Avenue facility in San Francisco.  

Tens of thousands of San Francisco and Marin residents face food insecurity daily. Their 
numbers have grown because of the COVID-19 pandemic. The new cooler will enable us to 
distribute 26 million additional pounds of healthy proteins, produce and grocery rescue food 
annually to children, seniors, and families. The cooler is an excellent investment in our capacity 
and has an estimated 50-year lifespan.  

We are very grateful for your consideration of this request. 

Sincerely, 

Tanis Crosby 

Executive Director 









City Hall  •  1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place • Room 244 • San Francisco, California 94102-4689 • (415) 554-5144 
Fax (415) 554-6255 • TDD/TTY (415) 554-5227 • E-mail: Hillary.Ronen@sfgov.org 

 
 
 

Member, Board of Supervisors 
District 9 

 
 

HILLARY RONEN 

 
 
 
City and County of San Francisco 

 

 
April 11, 2019 

Paul Ash, Executive Director 
San Francisco-Marin Food Bank 
900 Pennsylvania Ave. 
San Francisco, CA 94107 
 

RE: Support for the Food Bank’s Warehouse Expansion at 900 Pennsylvania Avenue 

Dear Paul, 

As Supervisor of District 9, I am pleased to hear about plans to expand the San Francisco warehouse to 
more effectively tackle hunger in our community. 

I understand that the Food Bank’s current operations are at capacity in the existing space, while 
community demand for food continues to increase.  I appreciate that the Food Bank provides much-
needed services to my constituents, as well as thousands of residents throughout San Francisco and 
Marin.  Expansion of your space is critical to your ability to do the important work you do in San 
Francisco and Marin, and I am pleased to support your efforts to serve our community.  

There are twenty-nine community feeding programs in my district that rely on food from the San 
Francisco-Marin Food Bank.  The Food Bank operates food pantries for seniors, children, families, 
individuals living in supportive housing, and people experiencing homelessness in my district.  Because 
of their service, over 3,000 of my constituents receive the fresh, healthy food they need to thrive every 
week. 

Expanding the Food Bank, a valued community organization, is aligned with my goals for a healthy, 
whole, nourished San Francisco.  I am pleased to support your project.  

Sincerely, 

 

Supervisor Hillary Ronen 
District 9, San Francisco Board of Supervisors 

 
 













 
April 22, 2019  
 
Paul Ash, Executive Director 
San Francisco-Marin Food Bank 
900 Pennsylvania Ave. 
San Francisco, CA 94107 
 
 
RE: Support for the Food Bank’s Warehouse Expansion at 900 Pennsylvania 
Avenue 
 
Dear Paul:  
 
As a long-time partner of the San Francisco-Marin Food Bank, we at the 
Community Living Campaign are pleased to hear about plans to expand the San 
Francisco warehouse to more effectively tackle hunger in our community. 
 
We have seen for ourselves that the Food Bank’s current operations are at capacity 
in the existing space.  And we know that the community’s demand for food for 
residents of all ages continues to increase. We appreciate that the Food Bank 
provides much-needed services to older adults and adults with disabilities in the 
neighborhoods in which we serve, as well as thousands of residents throughout 
San Francisco and Marin.  Expansion of your space is critical to your ability to do 
the important work you do in San Francisco and Marin, and we are pleased to 
support your efforts to serve our community.  
 
We have been partnering with the Food Bank since the very first days of our Food 
Delivery networks in the OMI, Parkmerced and Bayview neighborhoods.  The 
numbers have grown over time and we were encouraged to see other community 
groups in the Richmond and Visitacion Valley start a grocery delivery program.  And 
now the Food Bank has stepped in to seek to serve those in need in other 
neighborhoods directly with its own volunteer program.  
 
Expanding the Food Bank, a valued community organization, is aligned with 
Community Living Campaign’s commitment to create connections to help senior 
and adults with disabilities age and thrive at home.  Healthy food is a critical piece 
of this commitment.   We are pleased to support your project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Marie Jobling, Executive Director  
Community Living Campaign  
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May 28, 2019
Paul Ash, Executive Director
San Francisco-Marin Food Bank
900 Pennsylvania Ave.
San Francisco, CA 94107

RE: Support for the Food Bank’s Warehouse Expansion at 900 Pennsylvania Avenue

Dear Paul: 

As a long-time partner of the San Francisco-Marin Food Bank, we at Holy Trinity Greek Orthodox Church are 
pleased to hear about plans to expand the San Francisco warehouse to more effectively tackle hunger in our 
community.

We understand that the Food Bank’s current operations are at capacity in the existing space, while community 
demand for food continues to increase.  We appreciate that the Food Bank provides much-needed services to 
our clients, as well as thousands of residents throughout San Francisco and Marin.  Expansion of your space 
is critical to your ability to do the important work you do in San Francisco and Marin, and we are pleased to 
support your efforts to serve our community. 

We at Holy Trinity have the opportunity to serve our community, with your help, every Saturday. We distribute 
food to families and people in need and are thankful that we have the ability to do so because of organizations 
like this one. We fully support the expansion of the warehouse and look forward to our continuing partnership.

Expanding the Food Bank, a valued community organization, is aligned with Holy Trinity’s goals and a natural 
complement to our work.  We are pleased to support your project. 

Sincerely,

Father Aris, Priest
Holy Trinity Greek Orthodox Church

Holy Trinity Greek Orthodox Church | 999 Brotherhood Way San Francisco, California, 94132 | 415.584.4747
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April 15, 2019 
 
 
Paul Ash, Executive Director 
San Francisco-Marin Food Bank 
900 Pennsylvania Ave. 
San Francisco, CA 94107 
 
 
RE: Support for the Food Bank’s Warehouse Expansion at 900 Pennsylvania Avenue 
 
 
Dear Paul:  
 
As a long-time partner of the San Francisco-Marin Food Bank, the Homeless Prenatal 
Program (HPP) is pleased pleased to hear about plans to expand the San Francisco 
warehouse to more effectively tackle hunger in our community.  HPP recently conducted a 
survey of food insecurity among pregnant, low-income and homeless women, and I was 
truly shocked at the findings.  There is no excuse for the dire level of need in a community 
as affluent as ours.  
 
With this in mind – and with appreciation of the Food Bank’s ongoing support – HPP fully 
endorses the expansion of the organization’s warehouse space.   The Food Bank provides a 
critical service for thousands of families in need  in our community – and the need 
continues to grow.   We recognize that additional space is needed to meet the demand for 
the important services provided by your organization daily.   
 
Expanding the Food Bank, a valued community organization, is aligned with HPP’s ’s goals 
and a natural complement to our work.  We are pleased to support your project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Martha Ryan  
Founder & Executive Director 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
  

2500 18th Street San Francisco, CA 94110 (415) 546-6756 www.homelessprenatal.org 

http://www.homelessprenatal.org/








 

May 28, 2019 
 
Paul Ash, Executive Director 
San Francisco-Marin Food Bank 
900 Pennsylvania Ave. 
San Francisco, CA 94107 
 
 
RE: Support for the Food Bank’s Warehouse Expansion at 900 Pennsylvania 
Avenue 
 
 
Dear Paul:  
 
As a long-time partner of the San Francisco-Marin Food Bank, Leah’s Pantry 
is pleased to hear about plans to expand the San Francisco warehouse to 
more effectively tackle hunger in our community. 
 
We understand that the Food Bank’s current operations are at capacity in 
the existing space, while community demand for food continues to increase. 
We appreciate that the Food Bank provides much-needed services to our 
clients, as well as thousands of residents throughout San Francisco and 
Marin.  Expansion of your space is critical to your ability to do the important 
work you do in San Francisco and Marin, and we are pleased to support your 
efforts to serve our community.  
 
Expanding the Food Bank, a valued community organization, is aligned with 
Leah’s Pantry’s goals and a natural complement to our work.  We are 
pleased to support your project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Adrienne Markworth 
Executive Director 
 
 
 

Leah’s Pantry, Inc. 
3019 Mission Street 
San Francisco, CA 94110 
leahspantry.org 

http://www.leahspantry.org/
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May 28, 2019

Paul Ash, Executive Director

San Francisco-Mahn Food Bank

900 Pennsylvania Ave.
San Francisco, CA 94107

RE: Support for the Food Bank's Warehouse Expansion at 900
Pennsylvania Avenue

Dear Paul:

As a long-time partner of the San Francisco-Marin Food Bank, \A/e at Swords to
Plowshares are pleased to hear about plans to expand the San Francisco
warehouse to more effectively tackle hunger in our community.

We understand that the Food Bank's current operations are at capacity in the
existing space, while community demand for food continues to increase. We
appreciate that the Food Bank provides much-needed services to our clients,
as well as thousands of residents throughout San Francisco and Marin.
Expansion of your space is critical to your ability to do the important work you
do in San Francisco and Marin, and we are pleased to support your efforts to
serve our community.

The Food Bank not only serves our veterans in their new homes when we can
find them, but they also assist our veterans in some of our permeant housing

sites. They help by bringing bags of food to some sites as well as teaching
veterans how to use the produce and ingredients. Their passion for their
mission is seen in all who work at Food Bank and it deserves to expand their
site to get more food to all those in need in the Bay Area.

Expanding the Food Bank, a valued community organization, is aligned with
Swords to Plowshares' goals and a natural complement to our work. We are
pleased to support your project.

Sincerely,

1060 Howard Street

San Francisco,CA 94103

415.252.4788 phone
415.552.6267 fax

Caren Fro^
CFO of Swords to Plowshares

swords-lo-plowshares.org
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May 28, 2019 

 

Paul Ash, Executive Director 

San Francisco-Marin Food Bank 

900 Pennsylvania Ave. 

San Francisco, CA 94107 

 

 

RE: Support for the Food Bank’s Warehouse Expansion at 900 Pennsylvania Avenue 

 

 

Dear Paul:  

 

As a long-time partner of the San Francisco-Marin Food Bank, we at the Transitions 
Clinic Network are pleased to hear about plans to expand the San Francisco 
warehouse to more effectively tackle hunger in our community. 

 

We understand that the Food Bank’s current operations are at capacity in the 
existing space, while community demand for food continues to increase.  We 
appreciate that the Food Bank provides much-needed services to our clients, as 
well as thousands of residents throughout San Francisco and Marin.  Expansion of 
your space is critical to your ability to do the important work you do in San 
Francisco and Marin, and we are pleased to support your efforts to serve our 
community.  

 

The Transitions Clinic Network provides healthcare and reentry services to people 
with chronic medical conditions returning from incarceration. Our patients have 
high rates of food insecurity which result in high risk behaviors related to 
contracting HIV and higher utilization of the emergency department and 
preventative hospitalizations. Because of our partnership with the Food Bank, we 
have been able to maintain a food pantry at our clinic and teach patients how to 
cook healthy meals. This partnership has been instrumental in addressing our  
patients’ and their families’ food insecurity.   

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://hsc.unm.edu/som/primenet/images/UCSF-logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http://hsc.unm.edu/som/primenet/history7.shtml&usg=__bsb6hIRP9vsmT91jjCh6gGMMu04=&h=287&w=493&sz=68&hl=en&start=22&sig2=6ltWNovTyJPJH1MKNTJouA&zoom=1&tbnid=kf8atl84zHwZDM:&tbnh=76&tbnw=130&ei=sd1_TMjONIqisAP6r6H1Cg&prev=/images?q=ucsf+logo&start=20&um=1&hl=en&safe=active&sa=N&tbs=isch:1&um=1&itbs=1
http://www.transitionsclinic.org/
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University of California, 
San Francisco  
Department of Family and 
Community Medicine 
 

Expanding the Food Bank, a valued community organization, is aligned with 
Transitions Clinic Network’s goals and a natural complement to our work.  We are 
pleased to support your project.  

 

Feel free to contact me with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Shira Shavit, MD 
Clinical Director, Transitions Clinic Program at Southeast Health Center 
Clinical Professor, Department of Family and Community Medicine 
University of California, San Francisco 
 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://hsc.unm.edu/som/primenet/images/UCSF-logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http://hsc.unm.edu/som/primenet/history7.shtml&usg=__bsb6hIRP9vsmT91jjCh6gGMMu04=&h=287&w=493&sz=68&hl=en&start=22&sig2=6ltWNovTyJPJH1MKNTJouA&zoom=1&tbnid=kf8atl84zHwZDM:&tbnh=76&tbnw=130&ei=sd1_TMjONIqisAP6r6H1Cg&prev=/images?q=ucsf+logo&start=20&um=1&hl=en&safe=active&sa=N&tbs=isch:1&um=1&itbs=1
http://www.transitionsclinic.org/

	BOARD Gencer_LoS
	BOARD Rosston_LoS
	BOARD Sullivan_LOS
	Sup. Ronen_LOS
	Sup. Vallie Brown_LOS
	SupervisorMattHaney_LOS
	BayviewSeniorServices_LOS
	Community Action Marin_LoS
	CommunityLiving Campaign_LOS
	DanielWebsterElementary_LoS
	Glide_LOS
	GroceriesforSeniors_LoS
	Holy Trinity Orthodox Church_LoS
	HomelessPrenatal_LOS
	KoreanAmericanSeniorCenter_LoS
	Leah'sPantry_LoS
	MealsonWheels_LoS
	MercyHousing_LOS
	MNHC_LoS
	MOWSF_LOS
	New Door_LoS
	Richmond YMCA_LoS
	SFHDC_LOS
	St. Aidans Episcopal Church
	St. Anthony's_LOS
	St.Gregory_LOS
	Swords to Plowshares LoS
	TenderloinHousingClinic_LOS
	Tendlerloin Community School LoS
	Transitions Clinic Network_LoS

